
 
 
 
 

 
16 May 2021 

 
SMM – Phase 2 Heightened Measures 

 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
On Sunday 16 May the Singapore Government moved the country to an increased set of restrictions, 
known as Phase 2 – Heightened Restrictions. 
 
Please find below the adjustments that ACS (International) is making to comply with this new phase. 
 
Canteen and Lunchtime 
Student density will be further reduced in the canteens, with additional eating areas being provided. 
 
The school is suspending Year 5 and 6 students from leaving the campus to go to Holland Village 
during school hours for the rest of Term 2. All Year 5 and Year 6 students will need to remain on 
campus during school hours, including at lunchtime. 
 
The Canteen stalls will only be open during lunch times. They will be closed during or between 
lessons. Food deliveries are not permitted at school and will be turned away at the gate. 
 
CCAs 
All CCAs are suspended for the remainder of Term 2. Students may have to undertake online CCA 
meetings in place of on campus CCAs. 
 
After School Curriculum Support 
After school curriculum support will continue, but once finished students must leave the campus. 
 
Library 
The Library is reducing its after school capacity to a maximum of 30 students. Access will be given on 
a “first come, first served” basis for Year 4 and Year 6 students only. 
 
After School – No students on campus 
All students are to leave the campus immediately after school, unless they have support with a 
teacher or have gained access to the Library as outlined in the previous points. 
 
Masks 
As has already been the practice, all students and staff will need to wear masks at all times unless 
active in the process of eating or drinking. All teachers will wear masks and will teach from the front 
of the classroom only. 
 
Free Periods 
All students will need to be in the Library during study periods.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the school. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Gavin Kinch 
Principal 


